
Re: HB 2343 

Co Chairs Rep Helm and Owens, Vice Chair McDonald and Honorable members of the 
House Committee On Agriculture, Land Use, Natural Resources, and Water 

Thank you for opportunity to Comment on HB 2343, renewing the Columbia Basin 
Endorsement. We have indicated that we are neutral on HB 2343, but in the current form, 
we are challenged to support. NSIA was one of the original negotiators and sponsors of this 
funding source as part of an agreement to move the Columbia River nontreaty gillnet fleet 
out of the mainstem river into side channel fisheries. The goal was for the sport fleet to “pay 
it forward” for reforms to provide better conservation and optimize the benefits of fishery 
resources to the state.  

With my comments, I’ll be uploading the Director’s Message from the 2014 fishing 
regulations pamphlet. The message was explicit regarding the intentions, “The 
endorsement will fund the transition of non-tribal commercial gillnets out of the mainstem 
Columbia River into enhanced off-channel areas, freeing up additional salmon and 
steelhead for sportfishing.”   

Since then, the off-channel fisheries are meeting the goals, (nearly every year harvesting 
more spring chinook than over 140 miles of sportfisheries) this body affirmed a more direct 
tie to the reforms in the 2021 renewal, and the Washington Governor and Legislature 
worked to fund a buyback of the Washington fleet. Additionally, the two states do not have 
concurrent regulations which has resulted in fisheries that penalize the anglers in Oregon 
who are purchasing the endorsement and are penalizing our State and our industry the 
economics of tens of thousands of angler trips.  

We believe that four years is a more supportable horizon, and that there are ways to assure 
-the hundreds of thousands of endorsement-purchasing anglers that the reforms are still 
on track.  As always, we are ready and willing to work with other angling groups, ODFW and 
the legislature on solutions.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


